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 Tuesday, March 12, Teen Forum – “How to Survive High 

School,” 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m., Orange Preparatory Academy 

cafeteria (See flyer below) 

 Tuesday, March 12, Board of Education Meeting, 7:00 p.m., 

Orange Preparatory Academy 

 Wednesday, March 13, Orange Education Association Day - 

12:30 p.m. dismissal for students 

 Thursday, March 14, Orange Community Schools kicks off 

the Spring Semester of the Orange Adult School at the Rosa 

Parks Community School (see FYI below) 

 Saturday, March 16, Preschool Registration Fair, 10:00 a.m. – 

2:00 p.m., at the Orange Early Childhood Center (OECC), 397 

Park Avenue (last sign-in is 1:00 p.m.)  

 Saturday, March 16, District Spelling Bee, 9:00 a.m., 12:00 

p.m., Orange Preparatory Academy 

 Wednesday, March 19, Professional Development Day, 12:30 

p.m. dismissal for students 

 

Health Science Career and Technical Education Happenings 
Submitted by, Denise DePalma, Health Science CTE Teacher, Orange High School 

During the month of February, Health Science CTE students 

(pictured left) were busy making field visits and learning 

from guest speakers.  Senior Health Occupation students 

began their weekly structured learning experience at Alaris 

in St. Mary’s long-term care facility at the beginning of the 

month.  The students started with a tour of the facility and a 

lesson on safety and confidentiality issues.  The students 

visited the same site again on 2/14 to help with decorations 

for Valentine’s day.   The same group also made a visit 

during February to the Fire Department to learn about the 

medical emergency response measures taken by our local firefighters.   

Students in the Dynamics of Health Care course were provided with two guest lecture 

experiences, as part of the NJ Rutgers Medical School SLAM program. Through SLAM, the 

medical students bring the "students learning about medicine" to life with hands on and one-

on-one activities. The co-coordinators of the program are Ebony Jernigan and Candice 

Legister.  The lessons of the month focused on the prevention of bacterial infections, 

cardiovascular health and stopping bleeding wounds. Hands on activities included proper 

hand washing fun and making an impromptu tourniquet, as well as stopping heavy bleeding 

wounds that occur on a limb.  

mailto:purkisjo@orange.k12.nj.us
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Pictured: OHS student participating in Health Science Career and Technical Education programs. 

Additional field excursions held in February for the Health Science CTE students included 

Wednesday evening trips to the Rutgers New Jersey Medical school.  The first session 

included a presentation by Patricia Rondan-Mann titled, “The Patient Experience:  

Connecting Experience to Care”.  Mina Ghajar, librarian on “Maneuvering Health 

Information Resources on the Web,” gave another presentation.  The second informative 

session provided a talk on “HIV/AIDS: What We Have Learned from the Virus and Still Need 

to Know,” by Michael B. Matthews, Ph.D., Professor, Department of Medicine Sunlight and 

Cancer and “Imaging Screening for Breast Cancer in the High-Risk Patient,” by Basil Hubbi, 

M.D., Assistant Professor, Department of Radiology.  The third session included talks on 

genetic testing by Beth Pletcher, M.D., Professor, Co-Director, The Neurofibromatosis Center 

of New Jersey, Director, Division of Clinical Genetics and a talk on Clinical Genomics and 

Personalized Medicine by, James Dermody, Ph.D., Associate Professor, Department of 

Pediatrics.  The attendees started each evening with an hour homeroom with medical 

students to learn clinical skills, followed by formal lectures. 
 

The last experience of the month, provided to the 

Health Science CTE students (pictured left), was a 

field visit to the dental and anatomy laboratories at 

the Rutgers NJ Medical School in Newark.  The 

students were able to exam and hold real body 

parts that were prepared by the Lisa Gordon, 

Anatomy Laboratory Supervisor.  The students 

were impressed with their experience.  They held 

a brain, vein, artery, intestines, heart, liver, and 

bones!   

 

Black History Month Stamp Unveiling at Rosa Parks Community 

School 
 

On February 28, Rosa Parks Community School (RPCS) held its annual Black History Month 

program. The theme was RPCS Celebrates Black History and Culture, featuring song, dance 

and poetry, interspersed with Black History trivia, led by emcee Mrs. Mariel Johnson, music 

instructor.  
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The program opened with instrumental music teacher Mr. Sem Etienne playing “Lift Every 

Voice and Sing,” followed by students positioned throughout the auditorium, singing, with 

drums and dance, the “Lioness Hunt” from the Lion King. Student Zineb recited,  “My Black is 

Beautiful,” by Naomi Johnson, as did Saviour Ayim reciting “I, Too” by Langston Hughes. The 

2nd Grade Chorus sang “A Kid Like Me,” and a quartet of singers, Aminat Suleiman, Samantha 

Raymond, Marenissa Barrife and Maya Williams, soulfully sang “Stand Up for Love.”  

    

    

    
Pictured: Scenes from Rosa Parks Community School Celebrates Black History and Culture. 
 

The event also featured the unveiling of the United States Postal Service (USPS) African 

American Heritage Stamp for Black History Month. This year the U.S. Postal Service issued a 

commemorative stamp, the 42nd stamp in the USPS’s Black Heritage series, in honor of 

accomplished tap dancer and actor Gregory Hines, who died in 2003. Ms. Virginia Garrett 

from the Orange Post office read an overview of the late iconic dancer, actor and singer 

Gregory Hines before she and Principal Debra Joseph Charles unveiled the new Forever 

stamp.  

    

    
Pictured: Scenes from Rosa Parks Community School Celebrates Black History and Culture. 
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The remainder of the program included a piano 

solo by Jaell Israel, the intermediate band playing 

“It Don’t Mean a Thing,” by Duke Ellington, 

“Healing” by Marvin Gaye and “Stand By Me,” by 

Sam Cooke.  

 

Second grader, Ikenna Obikulu amazed the 

audience with his performance of a graduation 

speech, “The ABC’s of Life,” by Tim Lee. 

 

The Dance Ensemble performed Kou, Kou before 

the 4th Grade Dance Ensemble gave the closing 

performance to Earth, Wind and Fire’s 

“September.” Principal Joseph Charles applauded 

the students and all involved in the program, 

highlighting the visual and performing arts staff. 

 
Pictured (left to right): Mr. Sem Etienne, 

instrumental music teacher, Ms. 

Agnieszka Wszolkowski, art teacher, 

Mrs. Mariel Johnson, music teacher, Ms. 

Tiara Knox, dance teacher and Ms. 

Michelle Alexander, art teacher. 

 

February Board of Education Meeting 
 

The monthly Board of Education 

meeting was held on February 25 

and hosted by Orange Preparatory 

Academy. The meeting opened with 

a moment of silence for retired 

employee, Mr. William Blake, in 

memory of his 25 years of service to 

the Orange Public School District. 

 

The students of Orange Prep convened the flag 

salute and, in honor of Black History Month, there 

was solo performance of “Lift Every Voice and 

Sing.” There was an historical perspective 

presented via video and spoken word by two 

talented students and the OPA Dance Ensemble 

presented “Revolution of Change & Rhythm of my 

Ancestors.” Principal Dana Gaines thanked his 

students, staff and parents for their support. 

 

 
Pictured (above and left): Student 

performers at the February Board of 

Education Meeting. 

 

New Year’s Resolution 

Board of Education President E. Lydell Carter made a PowerPoint presentation summarizing 

the role of board members and how they serve the community for the betterment of the 

township’s educational system. He underscored the training every board member receives, 

“as the best trained elected officials in the state,” and the code of ethics to which they adhere. 

The board exists to oversee the management of schools, not to control them, and to hire and 

evaluate the school district’s superintendent. The tutorial also included a look at the 

development of education in America and an inspiring YouTube video by Michael Jr. asking 

us all to find our “why,” along with knowing our “what.”  
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Pictured: Slide presentation by Board President Carter (top right). 

 

Poetry Out Loud & Guiding Light Poetry Contest Winners 

As a follow up to the Poetry Out Loud and Guiding Light Poetry Contest held this past January, 

Director of English Language Arts (ELA) Karen Harris and Supervisor of ELA Kurt Mathews, 

presented trophies to the first, second and third place winners of the competition. Several 

students were present to receive the acknowledgement. Along with the winners, Rosa Parks 

Community School was recognized for its level of participation and number of winners in the 

Guiding Light Contest. 

Also receiving a medal for being the district champion for Poetry Out Loud was OHS senior 

Onyinye Okafor. She represented the district in the regional competition, held at SOPAC in 

February, and was a finalist. She addressed the audience, expressing her feelings about 

involvement in the contest and delivering poetry, and without hesitation, repeated her poetry 

recitation, mesmerizing the audience.  

   
Pictured: Guiding Light Poetry Contest winners, Grades K-5, and family, with Director Harris, 

Supervisor Mathews, Board President Carter and Interim Superintendent Lee.  

  
Pictured: Guiding Light Poetry Contest winners, Grades 7-12, and family, with Director Harris, 

Supervisor Mathews, Board President Carter and Interim Superintendent Lee. 
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Pictured: Guiding Light Poetry Contest winners, Grade K, and family, with Director Harris, Supervisor 

Mathews, Board President Carter and Interim Superintendent Lee including RPCS Principal Debra 

Joseph Charles and the district’s Poetry Out Loud winner. 

 
Student of the Month  

Interim Superintendent of Schools Ronald C. Lee and Board of Education president Mr. E. 

Lydell Carter presented students with certificates for being selected Student of the Month 

(SOTM). On a monthly basis, students are recognized for exemplary behavior, academics and 

citizenship by their school.  

The students honored were:  

Amaya Whitehall  Orange High School 

Sophia Estape   STEM Innovation Academy of the Oranges 

Moise Voltaire Orange Preparatory Academy 

Ashley Aguilar Academy for Pupil Excellence (APEX) 

Mekhi Burr Cleveland Street School 

Alejandra Mejia  Forest Street Community School (FSCS) 

Ariana Muhammad  Heywood Avenue School 

Kelly Pena Lincoln Avenue School 

Naomi Quinn Oakwood Avenue Community School (OACS) 

Eyonah Thomas-Hunter Park Avenue School 

Ga'Sanii Smith Rosa Parks Community School (RPCS) 

 

Pictured below with SOTM and school administrators are Interim Superintendent Lee and 

Board President Carter:  

   
Pictured (left to right):  Principal Belton and Assistant Principal Abdelaziz with OHS SOTM and family; 

Orange Prep SOTM with family, Principal Gaines and Assistant Principal Agosto:  APEX SOTM parent 

and Principal Gaines. 
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Pictured (left to right): Heywood SOTM with family and Principal Alcantara; Park Avenue School 

SOTM with family and Principal Dr. Hackett; Rosa Parks Community School SOTM with parent and 

Principal Joseph Charles. 

 

Parent of the Month  

Ms. Clarice Parker is the proud daughter of the late and great mother Mrs. Janie Young – 

teacher assistant for well over 25 years at Park Avenue School. Her father is the awesome Mr. 

Clarence Young, an employee of the City of Orange – Transportation Driver for the Senior 

Citizens. 

Ms. Parker grew up in Orange where she completed most of her primary education. She is 

the proud mother of two very intelligent young princesses, Sukanya Salmon, 8th grade at 

Orange Prep, and Shawneice Salmon, 6th grade at Rosa Parks Community School. If you know 

anything about her children, you’ll note that they take pride in their education and community 

service.  

 
Pictured (left to right):  Assistant Principal 

Agosto, Principal Gaines, Board President 

Carter, Assistant Principal Dr. Bilal, Interim 

Superintendent Lee, Ms. Parker and her 

daughters (center, front).  

As a single mother, Ms. Parker’s workload 

keeps her busy. However, she knows that 

being an involved parent is the key to 

student success. Consequently, she tries to 

attend PTA meetings, conferences, some 

board meetings, and weekend community 

programs. She is inspired by “meet and 

greet opportunities,” and some of the 

wonderful programs the district has to offer. 

Ms. Parker is an elementary school teacher 

for the City of East Orange, with over 19 

years of service. She graduated from Upsala 

College in1995 and received a Masters 

degree in Education in 2006 from Montclair 

State University. She is currently pursuing a 

Doctoral degree in Educational Leadership. 

She is honored to receive Parent of the Month recognition, because it means,  “Someone sees 

her!” Ms. Parker stated, “In the eyes of my children, they are learning that hard work, 

diligence, patience and a touch of perseverance, mixed with a pinch of love, are the key 

ingredients for being a Black, courageous, brave and motivated mommy.” She is pleased to 

receive such a distinguished award during the Black History Month! Orange Preparatory 

Academy congratulates Ms. Clarice Parker! 
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“Homeboy Came to Orange” 

 

Council-Member-At-Large Donna K. Williams (pictured left 

with Interim Superintendent Lee) addressed the board and 

audience with a request for the school district to consider 

making the book, “Homeboy Came to Orange,” required 

reading for students. Councilmember Williams described how 

empowered she felt reading a book about Orange Township 

that discussed where she grew up.  

 

Homeboy Came to Orange: A Story of People's Power, by Mindy Thompson Fullilove  

The story of a union organizer who found a second career in community organizing and 

helped a Jim Crow city become a better place.    

 

2018 National Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA) Presentation 

 

The National Association of ESEA State Program Administrators (NAESPA) selected Forest 

Street Community School (FSCS) as a 2018 National Distinguished School. The NAESPA 

celebrates the efforts of schools making significant improvements. The 

program acknowledged the success of hundreds of schools in one of three categories: 

 Category 1: Exceptional student performance for two consecutive years 

 Category 2: Closing the achievement gap between student groups 

 Category 3: Excellence in serving special populations of students (e.g. homelessness, 

migrant, English learners, etc.) 

FSCS was selected in category three for their efforts with English language learners. Principal 

Dr. Yancisca Cooke, Assistant Principal Nyree Delgado and select teachers attended the 

National ESEA Conference, January 30 – February 2, in Kansas City Missouri. The cadre of 

attendees, led by Dr. Cook made a presentation to the board highlighting one of the many 

informative and instructional sessions they attended. Each conference participant: Monique 

Walker, Brian Canares, Tyarra Hunter, Jenell Stokes, Francesca Romain, William Donnelly, 

Kyle Winter, Dr. Cooke and Mrs. Delgado addressed the audience including discussions on 

Adverse Childhood Experiences and traumas experienced by port of entry students that 

impact academic achievement. 

   

   
Pictured: Forest Street Community School team members giving presentation at the board meeting. 
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Student Safety Data System Presentation 

 

As required by the state, the school district presents a Student 

Safety Data Report twice a year. Mr. Frank Tafur, supervisor of 

guidance, presented Period 1 data, covering September 

through December occurrences of violence, vandalism, 

weapons offenses, substance abuse, and incidents of 

harassment, intimidation and bullying (HIB). 

 

    

Pictured: Student Safety Data System Presentation slides.  

 

Orange Prep Participates in “Skype with a Scientist” 

Submitted by Ms. Tara Phipps, Technology Coordinator, Orange Preparatory  
 

The fruit fly for many people is quite a nuisance.  They appear 

out of nowhere and fester around your fruit basket, if you take 

too long to eat the contents. However, for fruit fly scientist, 

Brandi Sharp, the Drosophila Melanogaster (fruit fly) is a 

pleasure to work with. Students from Mrs. Thompson and Mr. 

Peterson’s class learned that this fly is very important because 

it is the most extensively used organism for research.   

 

Dr. Sharp explained that the fruit fly is the closest insect 

species to humans, having 75% of the same genes that cause 

disease in humans. Students asked a range of questions of the 

scientist from her laboratory. She shared photos of her 

equipment and the process used to study them. Students were 

intrigued when she shared that her work was fun. She said it 

didn’t feel like work at all. Dr. Sharp has been a scientist for 11 

years and works for a Medical Institute Research Campus in 

Ashburn, Virginia.    

 

Eighth grade students are currently studying human genetic 

disorders and genetic engineering. They are discovering how 

changes in our DNA impact human health and disease. They 

now realize that fruit flies can be used to study these diseases.   

 

This experience (pictured above left and right) was made 

possible through “Skype with a Scientist.”  Teachers can sign up 

and request the scientist they would like to invite to their 

classrooms.  Thanks to Mrs. Thompson who set up the Skype 

experience for her students! 
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World Read Aloud Day 
Submitted by Dana Gaines, Principal, Orange Preparatory Academy 

Orange Preparatory Academy celebrated World Read Aloud on February 1 with six staff 

members reading aloud to classes, including Social Worker Malika Berry, School Resource 

Officer Jared Adams, paraprofessional Ms. Gray; and two ELA teachers, Ms. Bohacz and Mr. 

Stoessal. Special education teacher, Ms. Tanner's students also drafted and recorded their 

own version of “I Have a Dream.” The Padlet was shared with our Read Aloud Partners in 

Arkansas and India, who also shared their favorite books with us. Several students asked our 

School Resource Officer Mr. Adams and 8thgrade ELA teacher Mr. Stoessal for copies of their 

favorite book. It was a great opportunity to connect with students. To see student comments, 

visit https://padlet.com/tphipps/zpssc4j6df9q.   

  

PRIDE in Education Essay Contest County Winners 
Contributed by Karen Harris, Director of English Language Arts  

Director of English Language Arts Karen Harris has announced the county level winners of 

the 2019 Essex County Pride Essay Contest.   

 

Grade Place Name School Teacher 

K 3rd Zachary Bonneau Rosa Parks Mrs. D. Maggio 

2nd 3rd William Arnold Heywood Mrs. J. Mooney 

6th 3rd Adriel Martinez Lincoln Avenue Ms. M. Jones 

9th 3rd Keshima Smith STEM Innovation Academy Ms. A. Buske  

10th 2nd Ritchy St. Jean Orange High Ms. T. Davis 

11th 1st Angelica Deoleo Orange High Ms. B. Jules 

12th 1st Maymuanh Ahmed Orange High Ms. M. Thomas 

 

The ceremony for the essay winners will take place at Livingston Mall, Center Court, on 

Thursday, March 21, at 6:30 p.m.. The students will read their essays aloud and will get a 

certificate and a check card: $100 for 1st place, $75 for second place and $50 for 3rd place. 

 

Come out and support the winners! 

 

FYI 

District Spelling Bee 

 

The Orange Public School District will host its annual Spelling Bee on 

Saturday, March 16. All are invited to join us for this exciting competition 

between top spellers from grades 1 through 7. These students have already 

won their school Spelling Bee competition and will compete to see who is the 

best speller in the district. The Spelling Bee will be held at Orange 

Preparatory Academy, located at 400 Central Avenue, from 9:00 a.m. to 

12:00 p.m. Participating students should arrive at 8:00 a.m. See flyer below. 

https://padlet.com/tphipps/zpssc4j6df9q
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Orange Adult School 

 

The Orange Adult School has released its Spring 2019 Course Catalog. 

Classes for Adults include English, career advancement, technology, financial 

literacy and more. The Adult school is now offering classes with Montclair 

State University's Continuing and Professional Education (CAPE). Classes will 

begin on Thursday, March 14, 2019.  Classes will be held on Thursdays at 

Rosa Parks Community School (RPCS) beginning at 6:15 p.m. ESL classes will 

be held on Tuesdays and Thursdays at the Orange Public Library (9:00 a.m. -

12:00 p.m.) and at 6:15 p.m. at RPCS. Visit the Orange Adult School at 

http://orangeadultschoolnj.org/ for course information and updates. To contact the Orange 

Adult School call 973-763-9961 ext. 202 or email orangeadultschool@gmail.com. 

 

3rd Annual College and Career Fair at Orange Preparatory Academy 

 

For the past two years, Orange Preparatory Academy has held an annual 

College Panel/Fair for students and community members. As in previous 

years, the 3rd Annual College and Career Fair, planned for Saturday, 

March 30, 2019, from 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m., at Orange Prep Academy 

will feature different colleges and universities, information on financial 

aid, admissions, SAT, career paths, trade school, and life after college.  

The 3rd Annual College and Career Fair will provide students, parents, 

and various community members with the opportunity to learn more 

about their interests, responsibilities, strengths and potential financial factors that are 

involved in various career paths. See flyer below. 

 

Orange School District Preschool Registration Fair  

 

The Orange Public School District will host a Registration Fair on 

Saturday, March16, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at the Orange Early 

Childhood Center (OECC), located at 397 Park Avenue in Orange. The 

last sign-in is 1:00 p.m. The Orange Board of Education provides a full 

day preschool education for all three and four year old residents of 

Orange. There is no fee for the school day (8:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.).  The 

requirements are:  

 

 3 or 4 years old by 10/01/19  

 Must be resident of Orange Township  

 Original Birth Certificate  

 Child's Immunization Record  

 Current Lease or Mortgage Statement  

 2 Additional Proofs of Residency (i.e. PSE&G bill, telephone or cable bill)  

 Picture ID of the Parent  

Classes for Adults: English, career advancement , 

technology, fina nci al  l iteracy & more!

(973) 763-9961 ext 207 
orangeadultschool@gmail.com

orangeadultschoolnj.org

Clases para Adultos: Inglés, uso de tecnología, 

adelanto de carrera profesional, educación 

fin

a

nci er a y mu cho ma s!

Klas pou Granmoun: Angle, karye pou vanse, 

teknoloji, fin

a

ns,  e pl is anko!

For more informat ion
Para obtener más infor maciones 

Pou plis enfmasyon

https://twitter.us14.list-manage.com/track/click?u=3ad898e14607add0256edf78e&id=aaf6fc7e0e&e=3a11f075f7
mailto:orangeadultschool@gmail.com?subject=Adult%20School
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Before and after school care is available. The fee for this additional program is based upon 

income eligibility. 

At the Registration Fair, staff will be on hand to give an overview of the Early Childhood 

Program, and on-site registration will be completed for parents who bring the required 

documentation. See flyers below. 

 

Mark Your Calendar and Register for Heywood Avenue School’s 3rd Annual My 

School Color Run 

 

Heywood Avenue School invites 

district and community members 

to the school’s 3rd Annual My 

School Color Run, on Saturday, 

May 4, 2019 at Orange Park.   

Heywood student principal 

Camille Monestime and her team 

are offering you more 

information in the video 

provided for your 

viewing.  Please see her 

message AND then use the link below to register for our event.  You don't want to miss 

it!  Can't wait to see the school teams come out this year!   

https://secure.getactivefundraising.com/event/2019---Heywood-Avenue-School--Orange-NJ 

 

Learn Bridge in a Day 

Learn Bridge in a Day instructional seminar coming Saturday, April 13, 9:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m. at 

Park Avenue School. Register today! See flyer below for advanced discount tickets.  

 

 

Look for more stories on Black History Month programs, the 

Orange Page Turners Reading Challenge, Read Across 

America/Celebrity Read in upcoming issues of the Weekly 

Email Blast. 

 

https://secure.getactivefundraising.com/event/2019---Heywood-Avenue-School--Orange-NJ
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See IMPORTANT Flyers Below 
 

Check the district Website calendar for Concerts and Activities. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.orange.k12.nj.us/Page/2
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